## **COUNTY LETTER**

RECEIVED
DEC 11 2008
WDEO/LQD

56/072

## Letter CL.1



P.O. Box 848 Sundance, WY 82729-0848 Phone 307-283-4548 Fax 307-283-4549

Timothy R. Lyons, Administrator timl@crookcounty.wy.gov

Fred M. Duncan, County Planner fredd@crookcounty.wy.gov

Mr. Dennis McGirr P.O. Box 149 Beulah, WY 82712

2/12/2008 4:31:44 PM

re: Crook County zoning

Dear Mr. McGirr:

As per your conversation with this office at 4:25 p.m. of this date I am writing this letter to you addressing the issue of Crook County zoning, or other existing rules or regulations pertaining to gravel extraction operations.

Crook County does not have as of this date any zoning of any type. Barring an access permit, Crook County does not have any other rule or regulation that would apply to a gravel extraction operation. If the operation would require a septic system for waste products, as the Lein pit does, you will be required to get a septic permit from WYDEQ and Crook County.

Should you desire further information please give me a call at 307-283-4548, our hours are 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. weekdays.

Respectfully submitted

Fred M. Duncan

Crook County Planner

RECEIVED
DEC 11 2008
WDEO/LOD